STAFF REPORT

City of Lancaster

	CC 18

	01/08/08

	MVB



Date:
January 8, 2008
To:
Mayor Hearns and City Council Members

From:
James R. Williams, Public Works Director
Subject:
Approve Appropriation of Funds for Public Works Construction Project No. 05-016, Lancaster Maintenance District Wall at Challenger Way and Lancaster Boulevard 

Recommendation:
Approve the appropriation of $35,000 from Capital Improvement Budget Account No. 101-12ST013-924 to Capital Improvement Budget Account No. 101-12FW001-924 to include Change Order Nos. 1 and 2, and increase the total amount of the contract with Southland Construction, for Public Works Construction Project No. 05-016, Lancaster Maintenance District Wall at Challenger Way and Lancaster Boulevard, by $21,781 for a total revised contract amount of $120,680.
Fiscal Impact:
$132,748 (including 10% contingency); with the recommended appropriation, sufficient funds are available in Capital Improvement Budget Account Nos. 482-12FW001-924 and 101-12FW001-924.
Background:
On July 12, 2005, the City Council awarded Public Works Construction Project No. 05-016, Lancaster Maintenance District Wall at Challenger Way and Lancaster Boulevard to Southland Construction in the amount of $98,899.00.

During construction, it was determined that there was a damaged portion of existing wall at the west side of 11th Street East and Lancaster Boulevard and a conflict with an existing Cottonwood tree located at Lot 9 and 200 feet south of Kettering Street.  As such, the damaged wall and the conflict in a wall footing needed to be replaced with about 57 lineal feet of new wall.  Minor quantity overrun and reimbursement for Inspector’s overtime has generated  change orders totaling $31,670.  The difference between the change order totals and the recommended increase to the contract ($21,781) is covered by the 10% contingency originally appropriated for this contract.
